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At our meeting on September 10, Dave Eckerdt will lead off our program year with a
presentation of “Garden Gems of the Northwest”.  Dave and his wife, Pat, live near Salem in
a 117 year old home surrounded by a two acre “collector’s garden”. The twenty year old
garden, known as Deerly Missed, has been featured on television and in newspapers.
Scattered throughout the garden landscape are a large collection of rhododendrons, both
species and hybrid, as well as a considerable amount of Pat’s artwork. Dave is currently the
program co-chair for the ARS Willamette Chapter and president of the Salem Hardy Plant
Society.

In his presentation, he will tour us through the gardens, plants, and garden art of some 20
Pacific Northwest gardens including those of Oregonian writer Dulcy Mahar, “In The
Garden” host Mike Darcy, garden personality Lucy Hardiman, and plantsman Dan Hinkley,
as well as his own garden. Dave is a fine photographer and excellent speaker so you can look
forward to a terrific program.

We have invited the members of the Willamette Hardy Plant Group to join us for this evening
program, so come at 7:00 p.m. on Thursday, September 10, for cookies, coffee, and social
time with our guests. Again this year we will be meeting at the Campbell Senior Center at
155 High Street in Eugene.

Our speaker’s dinner will be at at 5:15 p.m. at Mazzi’s Restaurant at 3377 E. Amazon Drive
in South Eugene (telephone 343-4720) where we have reserved the back room.  All are
welcome to join us for this no-host dinner. Please let Paula or Ted know if you are coming
by Tuesday, September 8, by e-mail atted.hewitt@comcast.net or phone at 687-8119 so that
we can notify the restaurant.  T H





The Ray Noonans measure the admixture to their mix as Beverly
Smith works with her cart in the background. Douglas standing by.

THE TUFA DUFERS AT WORK
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Sunday August 16 a
workshop on making
hypertufa troughs
was held before the
chapter picnic at
Dunroamin, home of
Frances Burns and
Mary & Douglas
Furr.

Douglas Furr pro-
vided reusable
wooden forms he
made ahead of time,
and a liquid polymer
bonding agent,
ACRYL 60
admixture for
strength and a less
messy process.

Clockwise:  JoAnn Napier, A.J. Giustina, Jack
Olson, and Helen Baxter mix and measure.

JoAnne, Helen and Galen Baxter watch A. J.
Giustina pour in the admixture as Jack Olson
stirs the thick mixture.

Douglas’s recipe for the dry mixture was three parts perlite, three parts peat moss, and two parts Portland
cement.  Several different methods and each should be considered. A really large project, such as 3 feet by
5 feet, would require the use of chicken wire, wire mesh, or even rebar.  Precautions includewearing a
mask when working with dry cement, remove jewelry, wear rubber gloves, be ready to use the leftovers,
wait a minimum of 24 hours before removing form, allow pot to sit wet for as long as possible to help leach
out the lime, wait two weeks before carving/shaping, and if you forgot to ad drain holes, carefully drill with
a mortar bit.  Our forms were 14” long, 10” wide, and 6 inches deep with an easily removable center form.








